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INFO 
 

 

ALL PALPA MEMBERS:                 August 20, 2009. 
 
 
 
The Executive Committee wants to bring the following to your attention in order to keep 
you updated on the latest happenings. 
 

1. In our INFO dated 6th August 2009, the details/reasons were highlighted about 
annulling the MoU between PALPA and the PIA management signed on 30th July 
2009. The annulment has been confirmed by the management and the relevant 
authorities in the Aviation division of Ministry of Defence (MOD) have been informed 
accordingly. All endeavours are being made to negotiate and finalize the Working 
Agreement. 

    
2. The Executive Committee had unanimously decided to suspend the membership of 

Capt. Aijaz Haroon as per clause 3.3.7 of the PALPA Constitution. He has been 
charged under Rule 3.3.2.1 clauses (b), (c) and (f) under the clause ‘misconduct’. 
The action has been taken on the accusations made against the pilot community, 
which were defamatory, demeaning and slanderous. 

 

3. The management is carrying out inquiries against some of our members, show 
caused earlier, on the grounds, which were flimsy and inadequate. The Executive 
Committee has no doubts at all that this action is being taken to victimize these 
individuals besides intimidating the others. All these pilots had remained within the 
rules of the Corporation and did not violate the FDTLs. Their only ‘crime’ is that they 
did not extend extra cooperation to the management. The Association and the 
entire membership shall do whatever it takes to defend and support the esteemed 
members who are being harassed by the management.  

 
Thanking you, 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
F/O Arif Majeed 
GENERAL SECRETARY     


